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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 

Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

Paid in advance RATE $11 OTHERWISE $19 

Boxed classified ads $19 

1/8 Page  $17 
¼ Page  $33 
½ Page  $52 
Full Page $95 

Non-Profit Organizations 
¼ Page  $18 
½ Page  $25 
Full Page $46 

 
 

GST is not included in above pricing. 
 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

Microsoft Word Required 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Fire Ban 
 

The Fire Ban for the Town of Eatonia and the  
RM of Chesterfield has been lifted. 

 

 
It’s that season again! 

 

Since it has rained and is making everything look 
lush and green we just want to send out a 

reminder to maintain your yards which includes 
your boulevards and back alleys.  

 

 

Taxes 
 

The Town is offering tax discounts for payment of 
2016 taxes. The following discounts will be 

applied to any tax payments made during that 
month: 

 

June – 1% 
 

 
 

Watering Hours 
 

Even numbered houses can water on even calendar days  
Odd numbered houses can water on odd calendar days. 

 
You can water mornings and evenings from  

7:00 – 10:00 on your assigned day. 
 

Please note that watering hours are effective 
throughout the calendar year.   

 
 

 
 

Nuisance Ground Hours 
 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 1:00 pm – 6:00 pm 
Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 9:00 am – 12:00 pm 

 
Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 

 
 

 

**Deadline for 

submissions is the 

22nd of each** month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad. 

 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
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Car for Tender 
1991 Chrysler Dynasty 

 
The Town of Eatonia is selling a 1991 Chrysler Dynasty 

4 door car as a complete unit for someone  
to part out. 

 

We do not know anything about the car and  
do not have the keys for it. 

Automatic, 278,769 km showing on odometer, 
Interior is grey 

 

SOLD AS IS WHERE IS 
 

Written offer along with a certified cheque 
payable to the Town of Eatonia for 10% of the 
amount of the offer must be received at the  

town office by 4:00 p.m. on  
Monday, June 13, 2016. 

 
Successful bidder will be notified by 

 June 15, 2016 
And will have until June 22, 2016 to provide the 
balance of cash to complete the purchase and 
pick up the car or the deposit will be forfeited. 

 
Offers can be sent to: 

Town of Eatonia 
302 Main Street 

Box 237 
Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0 
 

Highest, or any tender, not necessarily accepted 
 

Community Barbecue 
To be held in conjunction with 

“The Heart & Stroke Bike Ride” 

Wednesday, June 8 from 4:30 – 6:30 

At the Eatonia Oasis Living Parking lot 
 

Bring your own chairs 
Silver collection 

 

Proceeds to go to: 

The Heart & Stroke Foundation. 

 

Sponsored by: Eatonia Oasis Living, Town 

of Eatonia, Recreation Board, & the 

Chamber of Commerce. 

 

Everyone Welcome!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 
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  Presenting the 

  Graduating Class of 
 

 

 

 

 
 

“Graduation is an exciting time.  

It’s both an ending and a beginning; 

It’s warm memories of the past and big 

dreams for the future.”  

 

Regan Sharlet Bailey 
Jinnian Nicola Bews 

Brittany Anne Boon-Marchand 
Trevor Andrew Flemings 
Raelle Ashlyn Follensbee 

Cody Paul Huskins 
Cole Anthony Huskins 

Garrett Paul King 
Jack Edward Miller 
Riley John Radies 

Brendan Thomas Ritchie 
Cassidy Lynn Schuh 

Wade Christopher Theaker 
Kaylee Christine Wickenheiser 

 
Let the dreams of your youth become the 

reality of your future … Best Wishes 
 

         Crop Production Services Ltd.  

 

 
Your Future holds a field of opportunities 

for you as you graduate … 

Wishing you all the Best in your Futures!! 
 

Millenium Land Ltd. 

 

 
Although there are more challenges 

expected for you, you have closed this 

chapter successfully. Congratulations! 

 

 The Eatonia & District Recreation Board 

 

Congratulations on all your hard 
work & dedication… 

 
Happy Graduation! 

Prairie Oasis Drinking Water 
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Congrats Graduates of 2016 
For Every Ending there’s a new beginning; 

for every memory there’s a dream ahead! 

       The 21-44 Store 

 

Congrats Graduates!!! 

There are no shortcuts to any  
place worth going.  ~Beverly Sills 

 

Deb’s Massage Therapy 

 

Congratulations to the Class of 2016… 

Wishing You All, the Best of Luck 

in your Future Endeavors. 

 
Bredy’s Country Store 

 

Graduation is a Time to 

celebrate your achievements, 

prepare for your future 

opportunities & Embrace a 

World of Infinite Possibilities … 

Congratulation’s!! 
 

Eatonia Agencies 

Debbie, Colette, Sandra, and Kristina 

Congratulations On Your High School 
Graduation …Best of Luck In Your Future. 

Millers Car Wash 

 

Graduation is a day to celebrate your 
accomplishments achieved throughout the 

years…Best of luck to you all! 

Kindersley & District co-op 

Eatonia Grocery Store & Lumber Yard 

 

 
Congratulations and Best Wishes! 

Kramer Auctions Ltd.  

 

 

Never forget your true goals … always aim for 

the stars … Wishing you the best in life! 

Bews Agrow Ltd. 

Lorraine & Ken Bews 

Brent & Heather Bews 
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Congratulations To All the Grads!! 

 
The R.M. of Chesterfield #261 

Council & Staff 

 

 
May Success & Happiness Shine Upon You 

Always! 
The Town Council & Staff 

 

May you achieve more success ahead! 
Congratulations on Your Graduation! 

 
Somerville Farms (2014) Ltd. 

 

 

Congratulations and best wishes as 

you begin the next chapter of your 

life! 

 

                            Leah & Ray Cooper 

 

 

 

“The future belongs to those who believe 

in the beauty of their dreams.”   

                                 -Eleanor Roosevelt 
 

                         Wishing you the best in your  
                      future endeavours! 
                          Jasman Lumber 

 

 

                              “Working hard is important. 

                              But there is something 

                             That matters even more: 

                            Believing in Yourself.” 

 

Congratulations & all the best in your upcoming 

endeavours! 
 

Glenntech Enterprises 
 

 

Go forward in life with a twinkle in your eye and 

a smile on your face, but with 

…..great and strong….. 

Purpose in your heart.”    
                            -Gordon B. Hinckley 

Jerry & Bonnie Jurgens  
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The Eatonia Catering Group has had a very 
successful past 15 1/2 years catering to functions 

held at the wonderful hall we have here in 
Eatonia. 

 
This group has donated funds, in the excess of 
$5,000 twice a year, to various organizations in 

need of funding within the community, 
 plus we purchase what is needed for the kitchen 
to run efficiently.  This has been accomplished by 

the very small group of women who setup, 
organize and serve with the help of some of the 

community members... which  we always 
appreciate greatly, to make these events 

successful...  
like the Stew Supper we just held which was the 

largest attended so far....175!!  Thanks to 
everyone for the support and the Help!! 

BUT this small group is getting "burnt out" ... and 
most of the members will be stepping down.... 

this is where we need some new people to step 
in and hopefully carry on.   

Without this group there would have to be 
private cater group needing to be hired to 

accommodate various functions and being they 
are private.... we the community 

 would see no funding whatsoever. 
  

So please consider joining this group...it really 
doesn't take that much time ... for it does benefit 

many different non-profit groups along with 
keeping our Hall utilized. 

 
Contact Brenda Hoffman @ 967-2718  

OR 
Darlene Olson @ 967-2582 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
We Do: Alarm Systems 

 

Residential and Commercial 
- Intrusion       - Fire      - Low Temp.      - Flood 

- Co2    - Medical & Panic Buttons    
- 24 Hour Monitoring 

 

Camera Systems 
- Residential and Commercial 

 

Please call for a free quote and we will 
design a system for you. 

 

Michael Schuh 403.274.8133 
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June Rec News 
 

Swimming Pool 
The pool is scheduled to be open on or around June 27th.  
Swimming lessons start on July 11th.   
 

Swimming Lessons 
All lessons times are decided once registrations are in and 
instructors can plan according to numbers, everyone will be 
notified of their times once they’ve been decided (this can 
be a week to a few days in advance). There are no lessons 
on weekends.  Lessons take place in the mornings.  We 
offer all levels of Red Cross swimming lessons in each set.  
If you are unsure in which level to register call the pool at 
967-2401 or the rec office at 967-2557. 
 
Important:  To those attending swimming lessons please 
keep distractions at a minimum while lessons are in 
progress.  Talking or other kids playing or running on the 
deck can distract the students from learning and make 
teaching more difficult.  Absolutely no one is allowed in the 
pool other than those participating in lessons during their 
lesson times. 
 
Registration forms will be available at the Rec office, 
swimming pool, by email, or download from the town 
website at www.eatonia.ca  
 
1st Set:  July 11-15      
2nd Set: June 18-29 
3rd Set:  August 1-5 
4th Set:  August 8-12 
5th Set:  August 15-19 
6th Set:  August 22-26 
 
Space is limited so register early.  Register at the pool or 
the rec office (until the pool is opened for the season) 
 
* Please keep in mind when registering your children in the 
one week sets that they are more intense and are better 
suited to stronger and more proficient swimmers. Some 
swimmers are unable to complete all the skills required in 
one week. 
If you have taken lessons from a different provider then 
Red Cross just mark on the registration form the last level 
completed and the name of the provider (i.e.: Lifesaving 
Society, etc) and you will be placed in the appropriate Red 
Cross level. 

2016 Swimming Pool Fees 
 

Season Pass:      
Family-$300  
Adult-$200      
Student-$200      
Preschool/Senior-$125    
  
Daily Pass:   Punch Card (10 Swims): 
Famly-$15  Adult-$50  
Adult-$5  Student-$50  
Student-$5  Preschool-$20  
Preschool-$2 
 
Aquasizes/Lane Swim Drop-in Fee: $5  
Aquasizes/Lane Swim Season Pass: $100  
Red Cross Swim Preschool:  $60 with pass; $65 
without 
Red Cross Swim Kids:  $65 with pass; $70 without 
 
PUBLIC SWIMMING 
Monday –Friday: 1pm – 5pm & 7pm – 9pm (EXCEPT 
WEDNESDAY-Public swimming is 2-5pm & 7-9pm)    
 

Saturday & Sunday: 1pm – 5pm & 7pm – 9pm 
 

AQUASIZES (weekdays)—8am-9am (July only) Must 
pre-register by calling the pool  
 

LANE SWIM: Monday –Friday 6-7pm  
 

Check out the Town of Eatonia website 
www.eatonia.ca , the Eatonia Newsletter and watch 

for posters to keep informed. 
 
 
Programs: 
One of the biggest obstacles we face in offering new 
programs for youth and adults in town is finding 
skilled, qualified and willing instructors to lead these 
programs.  If you are interested in leadership or 
training courses and willing to commit your time and 
some travel for training or certification we can help 
you out.  Contact the rec office for more info. 
 

 
 

http://www.eatonia.ca/
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The Eatonia Sportsman’s Dinner: 
 

The Eatonia Recreation board would like to put 
out a special thank you to the following sub-
committee members: Greg Guidinger, BJ and 
Kristin Somerville, Craig Bews, Mathew 
McKinnon, Richard King, Sam Somerville and 
Debbie Kroeker. Thank you to all the others who 
helped out. Through their efforts the evening was 
a huge success!! 
 

Thank you to the Eatonia Lions Club for 
purchasing the Projector for the Community Hall.  
The Lions Club members responsible are: Daniel 
Guidinger, Brett Becker and Clint Hayes.   
 

The Recreation board would also like to thanks 
Duane and Curtis Becker for putting together a 
memorable slide show as a visual tribute to 
Wendel Clark!!  Way to go everyone!! 
 
Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund Grant 
Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries 
products such as Lotto 6/49, and Scratch and Win 
are placed in the Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust 
Fund.  Grants from this fund are used to support 
more than 12,000 sport, culture, recreation and 
community groups in the province.  Community 
groups in Eatonia receive funding from the 
Saskatchewan Lotteries grant Program. 

 

Eatonia Recreation Board 
 

The Eatonia Recreation Board is putting out a 
tender for the removal and replacement of the 
players and penalty boxes in the Eatonia Arena. 

 

If interested please contact the Eatonia 
Recreation board @ 306-460-7130 or  

email eatoniarec@sasktel.net 
 

Any interested parties should contact us by 
June15th/2016 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

100 1st Ave W Leader, SK 
Monday to Friday 8:30-5:30 

Saturday 10:00-3:00 
Excluding Holidays 

 

(306) 628-4000 
Toll Free 844-494-0004 

Leah Butt & Alison Deux, pharmacists/owners 
 

FREE Daily Delivery to Eatonia 
 

 

Watch our Facebook page for Specials and New 
Products 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
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I would like to thank everyone for all the 
visits, food, flowers, cards, phone calls 
and prayers that we received after my 

surgery.  
 

I want to thank Home Care – what a 
great service to have in our community. I 

would like to thank my sister Terry for 
all the meals and hands on help. I would 

like to thank Jerry for being there for 
me. What a caring community to be a 
part of.  

 
                      Thank you, 

                              Bonnie Jurgens 

 

 
 

 

Eatonia Library 
 

Storytime has been cancelled for the 
summer due to the lack of participation.  

 

Storytime will resume                              

in the fall. Be sure to  
watch for posters!  

 
 
 

Reminder to purchase your 
 Library Board Raffle Tickets at some of 
the local business around town. Help 

support your local library! 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to the Catering Committee for the delicious meal.  
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Eatonia Oasis Living – May 2016 
 

It is nearing the end of May and all is well at E.O.L.   The residents have enjoyed spending some time outside now 
that the weather has improved, even going out to watch the rain fall.   A few bulbs have been planted, and the 
flower beds have been cleaned up, with the help of the CWEX students from Eaton School.  We are waiting for 
warmer weather now to seed our stand-up gardens.   
 

We have 19 residents living at E.O.L.  Maurice Healey from Rosetown has decided to make Eatonia his new home.  
We are glad you decided to stay, Maurice! 
 

This month’s activities included our usual Morning Exercises.  Thank you to Janice Burns and her group of ladies for 
continuing with the Chair Yoga.  The residents who attend appreciate you very much.    We had our Craft session 
with Marie Smith.  Thanks, Marie for making time for us. Manicures were well attended by the ladies.  We made ice 
cream sundaes with all the trimmings and we can’t wait until we can enjoy them out on the patio.  A few 
Shuffleboard sessions have been played, and some games of Wheel of Fortune have been won on the Wii.  Our 
weekly Bingo’s are still well attended!  Watch for posters advertising our fundraising Bingo for the Heart and Stroke 
Foundation.  The Big Bike is coming back June 8th.  Contact Vicki Oomen if you would like to be a rider. There are still 
a few seats left! 
 

 Vicki and the residents have also been baking for their upcoming Bake Sale along with the Garage Sale they are 
holding on May 28, the Town Wide Garage Sale Day.  All money raised will go towards the activity program at the 
home. 
    

We continued with our painting.  A group of residents, along with the CWEX students and a few staff members 
finished up their projects, and submitted their artwork to the Eatonia Arts Council’s “Visual Art Showcase” which will 
be held this weekend at the Eaton House.  Hope you all get a chance to check this out!  We will have their artwork 
on display at E.O.L. following the show.   
 

There was a wonderful turnout for the Mother’s Day Tea & Bake Sale which was held on May 7th.   Thank You to the 
Eatonia Health Care Auxiliary and their team of volunteers for making the event so successful, and to everyone who 
donated baking, prizes and to the Silver Collection.  The Auxiliary raises money to purchase supplies and equipment 
for E.O.L.  Anyone who would like to help out with this group, contact Brenda Hoffman or Cora Knuttila.  
 

A bus trip was enjoyed by several residents, touring around the town and down a few back roads, ending the 
afternoon with ice cream at the 21-44 Store.  We didn’t go too far, but it was good to get out for a few hours.  Thank 
you to the volunteers who came along, and to the Eatonia District Health Care Foundation for letting us use the 
Handivan.  We hope to plan a few more outings this summer.  If there are any individuals or groups who would like 
to volunteer their time to assist with activities such as this, provide entertainment or just come for a visit, please 
contact Vicki or Cora at 967-2447. 
 

There were no birthdays to celebrate this month, but the C.W.L. hosted a party anyway.  The residents enjoyed 
visiting, as well as the delicious cake and ice cream!  Thank you very much, ladies!   
 

We must thank the ladies and gentlemen who provide our weekly Church services.  Fulfilling the residents’ spiritual 
needs is a very important part of their care, and the residents and staff appreciate your efforts very much. 
 

Finally, our sincere gratitude goes out to all of you who have made a donation of any kind to our facility.  We 
appreciate it very much!! 

HAVE A WONDERFUL MONTH!! 
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May 31 @ Kindersley Royals 
7:00 pm 

 

June 2 @ Beechy 
7:00 pm 

 

June 6 @ Kindersley Royals 
7:00 pm 

 

June 10 @ Kindersley Raiders 
7:00 pm 

 

June 14 @ Eston 
7:00 pm 

 

June 20 @ Elrose 
7:00 pm 

 

June 28 @ Kyle 
7:00 pm 

 

June 29 @ Rosetown 
7:00 pm 

 

July 6 @ Kindersley Klippers 
7:00 pm 

 
 

EATONIA SENIOR MEN’S 

BASEBALL TEAM 
 

For those that haven’t heard… We have started a  
Senior Men’s Baseball Team. Joining the Fertile Valley Baseball  
League consisting of 10 teams.  
 

We are currently playing out of Kindersley until we can get a  
suitable field built in Eatonia, our hopes are that we will start  
playing locally next season.  

 
 

OUR ROSTER: 
Dan Guidinger   Brandon Larock            Mike Rosher 
BJ Somerville   Mathew Stimson      Kyle Adamson 
Dylan Somerville  Chris Stimson             Kendall Holmes 
Spencer Somerville  Josh Bews       Jesse Wagner 
Steven Somerville  Kiley Swan       Kevin Quinney 
Kyle Adams   Sid Spinks       Gordie Dahl 
Ryan Adams   Chris Hummel            Matt McKinnon 
 
 

 

We would like to thank Lloyd Adams and family as well as the Town of Eatonia for contributing much needed 
land for the proposed full sized baseball diamond. Also a huge thank you to all the other sponsors for helping 

the Eatonia Wheat Kings get the ball rolling. 
 

WE ARE EXCITED TO BRING BASEBALL BACK TO THE COMMUNITY! 

 
 
 

4 Hire Welding 
Prairie Centre Credit Union 

Eatonia Agencies Ltd 
Crop Production Services 

Kindersley Glass 
Achieve Land & Crop Sciences 

Viterra 
Larock Farms 
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Customer Appreciation BBQ 
 

June 17, 2016 

11:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m. 

 

Burger, Drink, and Dessert 

$1.00 

 

                 Eatonia Co-op Grocery Store 

                 Door Prizes 

 
                   Event may be held in the hall,  

                       weather permitting. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Cat Repellant for summer use: 
 

3 cloves Garlic 
1 Tbsp.  Cayenne Pepper 

3 ounces Water 
 

Mix in a blender until mixture looks like 
water. Use air atomizer to spray mist over 

forbidden area. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Eatonia Oasis Living Auxiliary would like to 
thank everyone for their donations of baking 

and attendance at our Mother’s Day Tea.  
 

The lucky winners of the raffle were:  
Jewelry, candle, specialty tea, scarf package 

donated by Stueck Pharmacy;  
Debbie Stevens 

Purse, scarf and earring set donated by 
Leader Pharmacy;  

Pat Lee 
Hanging flower basket donated by Auxiliary; 

Debbie Lothammer 
Victoria’s Secret Garden floral arrangement; 

Kylee Price 
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